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November 2016 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  
             www.hudsonshope.ca 

Veteran’s Day Dinner By Invitation 
 

6PM, Friday, November 11th at the Community Hall 
 

All Veterans are welcome. If you are a veteran and you are not sure if you 

are on the invitation list, please contact the District Office at 250-783-9901. 

 

10:45 am, Friday, November 11th, 2016 
District Office Cenotaph 

 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Refreshments to follow at the Community Hall 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 

CEREMONY 
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 District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

The District will now be posting any recently adopted Bylaws in the Bulletin 

along with a short description of the Bylaw. To view the bylaws in their en-
tirety, visit our website hudsonshope.ca, click on City Hall, then choose By-

law Information from the drop down menu. Here you will find information 
and a link for local bylaws. 
 

Council has recently adopted the following the bylaws: 
 

Hudson's Hope Procedure Amendment Bylaw No. 875, 2016  
 

This bylaw enables a youth attending Hudson's Hope School to be elected 
by their peers to sit on Council as a Youth Councillor. 
 

If you are unable to access our website, stop by the District Office or phone 
250-783-9901 for more information. 

 
Hudson’s Hope Lions 

Community Christmas Dinner 

 

Saturday, December 3rd 

6:00PM   

At the Community Hall 

Adults (13-64)……...$10.00 

Children/Seniors.......$5.00 

 

(Children - under 13 and must 

be accompanied by a parent, 

Seniors - 65+) 

Tickets available at...                                                                              
 

Legacy Village Market 
& Marg’s Mini-Mart  
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November at the Hudson’s Hope Museum 
 

Don’t forget to mark your calendars – November 19th!!  
The Historical Society will be hosting our fall Dinner and Auction!  

Tickets are $25 and available at the Museum and Marg’s Mini Mart! 
 
Our Annual Harvest Dinner is shaping up to be a wonderful night! We will be raffling 

off a backcountry trip into Tuchodi River, Mrs. Kyllo’s Brownies and many other 

amazing items! Bucket Draws, Card Draws and 50/50 will also be available! We will 

be serving a lovely Roast Beef Dinner, with lots of delicious sides and don’t forget 

about our Pie Banquet and our full bar! (sorry no Minors) A small historical talk will 

also take place. 
 

Come out and support your local Museum and Historical Society. We are 

still looking for donations for our silent auction and Auction, please con-

tact the museum if you have any items to donate. This event will be 

held at the Hudson’s Hope Community Hall. 
 

November is also the month of remembrance, on November 11 at 11 

am, take a moment to remember those that were, and are in service. 

The museum will have some of our military artifact on display during 

November.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on November 17, 

2016 at 1pm in the afternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is 

welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further infor-

mation, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at 

hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

November hours are Monday to Friday 9-4:30! 
 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley 

that you live in! Don’t forget to check out our Gething Exhibit. 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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Library   
Library Hours: *NEW* 
Monday/Tuesday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Wednesday  12:00 pm – 7:00 pm 
Thursday  10:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Friday    12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
*Saturday*  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
*Sunday*/Statutory Holidays   Closed     Hours in effect Labour Day to Victoria Day 
Library Closed all Remembrance Day weekend. 
 

Library’s 50th Birthday Celebration! 
Thank you so much to all of you who came 
out to celebrate our 50th birthday with us! I 
would like to extend our utmost appreciation 
for the donations of auction items as well as 

monetary donations from the following people 
and businesses:  
 

Doug Weibe 
Elizabeth Haagsman – Epicure  

Sue Stark – Sugarplums 
Beryl Prairie Fire Hall 
Downtown Fire Hall 
North Peace Savings & Credit Union  

Hudson’s Hope Honey                                         
Roxanne Beebe – Silver Icing                             

Loris Marking – Telus                                           
Sportsman’s Restaurant                                      
Bill Lindsay                              

 

Thank you so much to my wonderful staff for finding time during your normal workday as well 

as from your home life to help make this event so fabulous! Thank you Diana Jewan for do-
nating the baskets and cello wrap for our baskets. Thank you as well to our Library Board 
members who volunteered their time to help make this event great! 
 

Children’s Programmer, Toni Sandford 
Storytime and Afterschool Clubs are up and running strong. Little ones have been singing, 
dancing, storytelling and doing craft and activities around themes such as Apples, Fall, 
Thanksgiving and Pigs.  K-Grade 4 kids have been experiencing stories, games and hands on 

activities that surround crazy celebrated days of the year. Days such as: Make a Hat Day, Do 
Something Nice Day, Thank an Old Farmer Day and Hagfish day. Every week there is a sur-
prise day to explore.  

Please note that there has been an error in the Bulletin that we just caught… The Library is 
open to parents and tots from 9:45am-11:15am on Tuesdays: Parent and Tot Storytime from 
10:00am-10:30am and Stay and Play from 10:30am-11:00am. Sorry for any confusion in the 
timing of this program. 
 

Young Adult Programmer, Shellie Howard 
Tween and Teen clubs: Have you ever made a Fairy/Elf Garden? Well join us in November and 
find out more info. Pretty amazing designs to see and do. Look for ideas and we will make 
them come true!!!! 
We are also planning a karaoke night for teens and tweens!! We just need to figure out the 

Greta Goddard – Class Act Fitness 
BC Hydro Employees      
Employment Connections       
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night!!! Like us on Facebook to stay 
up to date!  
We will also be hosting a Young Adult 
Book Review night to let you know 

what is new and upcoming as well as 
reviewing some books in our Young 
Adult collection. This will be on No-
vember 30th starting at 6:00 pm. 
Please let Shellie know if you have 

any recommendations that you would 
like to present on that evening, the 

more the merrier! 
 

December Holiday Camps!  
Kindergarten–age 10.  

Due to the full week before Christmas 
that our community children will be 
out of school, in December we will be 
offering a week of pre-Christmas li-
brary camps!  You will be able to reg-
ister your school aged children in No-

vember for up to five days of spectac-
ular fun for only $30/day.  Space will 
be limited but the library will be open 

for our regular hours as well, so chil-
dren will still be able to drop in during normal library hours as well. Watch for more info to 
follow or visit Hudson's Hope Public Library on Facebook.  
 

Item Donations 
Toni Sandford – Junior Non-Fiction, Lenore Harwood – Adult Paperback, Cole Norton – DVD, 
Ray Gallant – 7 large boxes of books!, Hilde Jeffries – DVD, Sharon Jackson – Adult Fiction, 
Kristy Bruce – Adult Fiction, D. Smith – Adult Fiction. 
 

Thank you so much to all of our wonderful community members for your donations. We are 
always accepting donations of used books and DVDs. Did you know that having DVDs in our 
collection actually increases our book circulations? It also allows our librarians to better un-
derstand what books to recommend to patrons who are taking them out! 
  
For more information about library services please come in and speak to us. You may also 

contact us via telephone at (250)783-9414 or through our email addresses below.  
  
 Toni Sandford          Shellie Howard                 Nancy Smith          Amber Norton 

 Children’s Programs   Young Adult Program           Interlibrary Loans    Library Director  
 kids.hhpl@pris.ca       youngadult.hhpl@pris.ca     ill.hhpl@pris.ca        director.hhpl@pris.ca                            

 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and like us on Facebook!  
 

War came upon us without warning, like a thunderbolt from a clear sky…and here for the 
present we take leave of the Canadians in Flanders.  After incredible hardships patiently sup-

ported, after desperate battles stubbornly contested, their work is still incomplete.  But they 
will complete it, meeting new necessities with fresh exertions, for it is the work of Civilization 
and of Liberty. – Sir Max Aitken Canada in Flanders (First line & last paragraph)  
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

Mark your Calendar……It’s BAG DAY   

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

Monday, November 28th 
 
 

10% OFF PLAID FRIDAY 
NOVEMBER 25TH, Regular Hours 

 

www.homeroutes.ca  Toll-free 1-866-925-6889  Canada’s only roots music house concert network. 

VICTOR ANTHONY 
    November 16 

Singer/songwriter and photographer Victor Anthony was born in 
Nashville in 1952. Old friends joke that he came into the world 
with a guitar in one hand and a camera in the other. In 2007, he 
and his wife immigrated to Canada from Cumberland County, 

Tennessee. March of 2015, Victor released his first Canadian CD 
of original material, Mystery Loves Company. His musical style is 
firmly based in the roots tradition of the American South, but the 

lyrics are up-to-date vignettes of life and love, full of rich visual 
imagery and simple truth. Recently Victor was honoured to have 
three of his songs recorded by Canadian music icons, David 
Gogo, Gary Fjellgaard, and Valdy. www.victoranthony.ca 

House Concerts at 10505 Jones Cres           
Call/text Jeremy Mahon 778-834-2767    Doors open at 7:00pm, Concert 7:30 - 10:00  

Donation at the Door: $20.00 adult $10.00 Senior/Student 
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Reminder… 
 

Please Note that if your 
Utility Bill is not paid 
by December 31st the 
balance will be rolled 

onto your 2017 Property 
Taxes. 

Thanks to the crew at the District shop for the extra effort to get 
Mom’s headstone in place before her birthday on September 
10th. Much appreciated. 
 

From the Haagsman Family 
 
A Big Thanks to Jeff Middleton and Marilyn and Russel for helping 
us get our firewood for the coming winter. It is a BIG HELP and 
very much appreciated. It is really good to have neighbours like 

that! 
 

Art and Ann Gould 

NOVEMBER 8th, 7pm—9pm 
 Members of the Beryl Prairie and Downtown Fire Halls will be                                                                

going door to door collecting non-perishable food items.  

SURPLUS EQUIPMENT SALE 
 

The District of Hudson's Hope has a 1980 Olympia Ice Resurfacer and a 2003 Ford F 
Series Garbage Truck for Sale by sealed bid “as is, where is”. Bids must be received at the 
District Office by 4:00 PM, Friday, November 10, 2016. Call (250) 783-9901 for a bid form 
or for an appointment to view the item.  
 

The District of Hudson's Hope reserves the right in its sole discretion to reject any or all 
bids, or to accept a bid which is considered to be in the best interests of the District of Hud-
son's Hope. More information on each item can be viewed on our website at:  
http://hudsonshope.ca/business/tenders/ or at the District Office. 

http://hudsonshope.ca/business/tenders/
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow strong roots for learn-
ing both in and out of school. 
  
Tip - Words Around Us 
  

   look at letters and words while you walk, drive or eat 

   point out letter S for Stop sign, M for McDonalds 

   say the sound and the name of the letter 

   find the first letter of your child’s name on signs or in weekly flyers 

   read the cereal box or milk container during breakfast 

   talk about all of the different types of letters or sounds you see or hear 
  

Why? Recognizing words and letters will help your child learn to read and write. To find out 
more information go to: www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca/
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca/


    The Bulletin                                                 10                                             November 2016 

 

 

www.bugkathymiller.com 

Priced well below the competition! 

#160, 10104 - 114A Ave Priced at $354,900        MLS#: R2062787 
 

Ready for immediate occupancy and can come fully furnished if need be. 
West-facing unit, nice floor plan and calming colors are sure to please. 
Granite counter tops throughout. Main floor consists of an open kitchen 
with wired island, dining area with garden doors to privacy deck, cozy 
living room, 2-pce bath and entrance to the single garage. 2nd floor has 
2 spare bedrooms that share a full bath, large master with full ensuite, 
and conveniently located laundry room. Full basement has gyproc walls 
and is plumbed for a 4-pce bath. Upgraded stainless steel fridge and 
stove, and comfort-height commodes. 

Kathy Miller REALTOR® 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Re/max Action Realty (1991) Inc. 

#101—9711—100 Avenue, Fort St. John, BC V1J 1Y2  

E-mail: kathy@bugkathymiller.com 

Office: 250 785 5520 Toll Free: 1 888 785 5520 
If your home is currently listed this is not intended as a solicitation. Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

October 18 
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Sugarplums  
           Located right across the street from the school 

 

Tuesday-Saturday 12-5 pm   closed Sundays/Mondays  

 

NEW STOCK IS HERE… I HOPE YOU’LL STOP IN AND  

CHECK OUT SOME OF THE UNIQUE GIFTS I HAVE! 
 

HERE’S SOME SPECIAL DAYS IN NOVEMBER YOU WON’T WANT TO MISS: 
 

 

NOVEMBER 3-5 - ANNUAL WELCOMING CHRISTMAS WEEKEND!  
Where I pay the Tax! Also lots of prizes!!!! 

 

NOVEMBER 25 - PLAID FRIDAY! 
I will be open 12 noon til 9 pm!!! I am planning some really great surprises for  
this day...but here’s a special one, if you bring a friend that has never been to  

Sugarplums before you both will receive 25% off your Purchases! 
 

NOVEMBER 26 - CRAFT FAIR DAY!  
Yay - After you check out all the sweet stuff at the Craft Fair  

stop in at Sugarplums for a “SWEET” Deal! 
 

NOVEMBER 29 - MY BIRTHDAY!  
And I am giving YOU a present if you shop this day!! 

 

Also I just have to mention there is one Super Special Day coming in November and I  
don’t know for sure yet which one it’s going to be, but we are all super excited for  

Joel and Monicha’s baby to arrive this day and I just might take that day off!!! 
 

 
Call Sue @ Sugarplums 250-783-5740   
or email me sugarplums@gmail.com  

also on Facebook look for Sugarplum Stark!  

IT’S BEGINNING TO LOOK A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS AT….. 

mailto:sugarplums@gmail.com
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Tanglefoot Bar & Grill  
The most popular spot in                  
Hudson’s Hope, BC – offers a        
diverse menu of savoury choic-
es for all tastes, a laid-back             

atmosphere to kick back after 
work and unsurpassed northern 
hospitality. All guests staying at 
Sigma Inn and Suites receive a 
10% discount on all food items  
on the menu (excluding liquor). 

  Sigma Inn & Suites is the newest hotel 

in  Hudson’s Hope, BC. Whether traveling on 
business or staying for a relaxing getaway, 
Sigma Inn & Suites is the ideal place to stay. 
We offer exceptional amenities, excellent 
customer service and a convenient location to 
local attractions and recreation areas. Each 
guest room and suite is tastefully decorated 
and offers you a unique blend of comfort, 
value and personal service. Each guest room 
features a refrigerator, microwave, coffee 
maker, DVD player, hair dryer, iron & ironing 
board, telephone with voicemail and compli-
mentary high-speed internet. We also invite 
you to join us for complimentary breakfast. 
Make a reservation today for your next unfor-
gettable stay in Hudson’s Hope, BC – the 
“Land of Dinosaurs and Dams”.  

 
 
9006 Clarke Ave. 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  
V0C 1V0  
Tel: 250-783-2300  
Fax: 250-783-2301  
 

Located on the bank of 
the Peace River in the 
Rocky Mountain foothills 
of British Columbia, 90 
kilometres west of Fort 
St. John and 66 km north 
of Chetwynd on Highway 
29.  
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Route: Parade begins at 6:30 pm at the HH Arena, travels down Dud-

ley Dr., turns onto Holland St., around MacIntosh Cres., back to Dud-

ley Dr., turns onto MacDougall, then left on Paquette Ave, around Ellis 

Cres., back onto Paquette Ave, left on Kyllo St. to Beattie Dr., travels 

along Beattie Dr. to the  Light Up at Beattie Park! 

HUDSON’S HOPE CHRISTMAS  

PARADE & LIGHT UP 

Sunday November 27th 2016.  
Parade Start time: 6:30 pm 

 

Come out and enjoy the start to the holiday season. 
Meet  for the light up and hot chocolate  

following the parade at Beattie Park.  
 

This is a District of Hudson’s Hope sponsored event.  
For more information or to register a float,  

please contact Special Events Coordinator, Emily Nusse 

 250-783-9901 or email sec@hudsonshope.ca 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Hudson’s Hope Pharmacy 
 

Stacey Dixon 

As you all probably know, our tele-pharmacy is at risk of closing because the BC 

College of Pharmacists, the professional association which governs pharmacies, 

made a decision that as of December 31, 2016, tele-pharmacy employees would 

have to be pharmacy technicians, rather than pharmacy assistants, which is what 

both Hudson’s Hope Pharmacy employees are/were.      
 

Stacey Dixon, one of the assistants, registered to become a qualified technician, 

and after years of courses, assignments and practicums, she had only one short 

work-experience left before graduating as a fully qualified Pharmacy Technician. We 

thought we were home free! Tragically, Stacey died very suddenly on October 16. 

It is just so sad and so unfair! She was so determined to do her part to keep our 

local pharmacy open that it just doesn’t seem right that after all those years of 

hard work, and being so close to success, that it was taken from her and from us. 

Our hearts and our condolences go out to her family, relatives and friends.   
 

Going Forward: Letters of Support Needed 

Despite the sad setback, we will continue efforts to ensure that our Pharmacy can 

continue to operate. Last spring, we submitted a resolution to the Union of BC Mu-

nicipalities (UBCM) asking that the province and the College work together to find a 

solution for small-town pharmacies. Our resolution was endorsed at the annual 

Conference in September. That means that finding ways to keep small-town, rural 

pharmacies open is now an official policy of local governments in BC. We will ask 

UBCM to write a letter supporting our efforts. 
 

Please send letters of support to the College of Pharmacists explaining why it is im-

portant to you to keep the Hudson’s Hope Pharmacy open, especially how the 

health of you, your family, or the community will be affected, if it is closed.  
 

Letters can be sent to:        
 

Angela DeSmit, Chief Operating Officer,      Angela.DeSmit@northernhealth.ca 

Northeast Health Service Delivery Area,      Tel 800-663-1940 or 604-733-2440 

College of Pharmacists of BC,                 Fax 800-377-8129 or 604-733-2493 

200-1765 W 8th Ave., Vancouver, BC,      info@bcpharmacists.org 

V6J 5C6 
 

We, along with Northern Health, the College of Pharmacists, the provincial Ministry 

of Health and Health Canada are working together to work out a system that will 

work for all. Live video feeds may be required. I believe that with all the agencies 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

and our local government working together, we will find a way. Please do write 

those letters! They will help a lot. Thanks.   
 

Landlords Be Aware! 
 

In the near future, RCMP will be hosting an information session on how landlords 

can protect themselves when they rent out property. As some of our citizens discov-

ered last week, being a trusting, small rural town doesn’t exempt us from big town 

urban problems. It turns out that a man claiming to be a construction worker in 

need of a place to live was instead intending to set up an illicit lab to manufacture 

illegal pills. Instead of rental income, the house owners are now left with a contami-

nated site to deal with.   
 

If you have rental property, keep an eye out for the upcoming RCMP information 

session and do attend to get tips on how to protect yourself. 
 

Advice from the BC Water Comptroller: 
 

If you have a well, make sure that you keep all records, including when it was 

drilled, test results, changes in quantity or quality etc. 
 

If you use the well for anything other than domestic use, your well will need to be 

registered. There is no cost if you register it within the grace period, which right 

now is February, 2017. The grace period may be extended, but when it is over, a 

fee will be charged. 
 

Shop:   
 

The new Public Works Shop is well underway. The gas line is in, the trusses up, and 

the main roof is on. The latter must be a welcome accomplishment for the crew, 

given the nasty weather. Despite the 

weather, Integrity still expects us to 

be able to take possession by the end 

of the year.   

Mayor Gwen Johansson 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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Business walk launched in Hudson’s Hope 
 

The North Peace Economic Development Commission is pleased to announce that they 

conducted a Business Retention and Expansion program for shop-front businesses in the 

District of Hudson’s Hope on Wednesday October 19. Teams visited 20 businesses in the 

short 3 hour session. This program is a partnership with District of Hudson’s Hope, Minis-

try of Jobs, Tourism, and Skills Training, Community Futures Peace Liard, and Fort St 

John & District Chamber of Commerce and Community Futures Peace Liard. 
 

The team will be conducting an evening session for home-based businesses on November 

8 at the Pearkes Centre at 7pm. This is an opportunity for the business community to en-

gage with Council, District staff, and business support organizations to share their 

thoughts on the local business environment, challenges, and future plans. Please join and 

RSVP to info@npedc.ca or 250.785.5969 
 

Business Retention and Expansion, or “BRE”, as it is often called, is considered by many 

communities to be the cornerstone of their economic development plan. And it should be! 

Existing businesses provide jobs for local residents and tax revenue for the community, 

encouraging them to stay (retention) or grow (expansion).  In its simplest terms, busi-

ness retention and expansion programs encourage local businesses because it shows that 

the community cares about them. The information gathered through the program pro-

vides live business intelligence to attract new investment, foster and support growth of 

the existing investment, and identifies key challenges facing the business sector of the 

region. This information is vital to developing and maintaining environment that is busi-

ness and investment friendly. This also creates the opportunity to connect businesses 

with the resources and supports they need to create and maintain thriving businesses. 

This Business Walk is just the launch of an ongoing relationship with the business com-

munity.   
 

With a mission to "support, foster, and stimulate the North Peace region as a significant 

and sustainable economic driver, through collaborative efforts,” the North Peace Econom-

ic Development Commission focuses on building regional alliances, providing leadership, 

information and research and eliminating the barriers to economic development in the 

North Peace region as it serves a regional population of 65,000. 
 

The NPEDC will be providing an outlook for the Bulletin of the overall results early in the 

New Year. The team would like to thank all of the businesses who are taking part in the 

program. 
 

For more information about the program or media inquiries, please contact: 
 

Jennifer Moore,  

Regional Economic Development Officer 

North Peace Economic Development Commission 

(250)793.0346  

(251)invest@npedc.ca 

mailto:info@npedc.ca
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Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3   4 5 

6 7 8 9 10  11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

 N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 6  

Council Meeting 

BAG DAY 

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays      7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays      7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday           7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday      7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday      7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market, contact Caitlin Vince at 250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday       7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  3rd Tuesday      7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays      3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays       4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday      7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Seniors  
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                 7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays    9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday      As Scheduled 
Whist    Mondays      7:00 pm 

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Council Meeting 

Pro– D Camp 

Museum Dinner 
and Auction 

Science Fair 

Craft Fair 

Home Routes 

Saddle Club  
AGM 

Food Drive 

District Office  
Closed 

School Closure 

Plaid Friday 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

Christmas Day 

Council Meeting 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

 

 D e c e m b e r  2 0 1 6  

Senior/Adult  
Swim 

Christmas Bingo 

Santa Skate 

New Year’s Eve 
District Office  
Closed 

District Office  
Closed 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 40 calls for ser-
vice over the last four weeks. Five motor vehicle collisions occurred during this 

time. One impaired driving investigation was initiated.  
 
On September 28th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was advised of suspicious per-

son(s) attempting theft from a motor vehicle on Beryl Prairie Road. No suspects 
have been identified at this time. Citizens are reminded to lock their vehicles 
and remove any valuables from view.   

 
On September 28th, 2016, a driver left a vehicle in drive when stopped at Fas 
Gas and the vehicle subsequently continued across Canyon Drive. It entered the 

parking lot of Stillwater Inn and collided with a parked vehicle. Luckily no inju-
ries resulted. The driver received a warning regarding not ensuring the vehicle 
was in park.  

 
On October 12th, 2016, Police were advised of a damaged gate and fencing on a 
rural property of Beryl Prairie. Unknown person(s) used force to enter a proper-

ty, likely to hunt without permission. The file remains under investigation.  
 
On October 18th, 2016, Police, BC Ambulance, and Hudson’s Hope Fire and Res-

cue were called to single vehicle collision on Highway 29 near Farrell Creek. A 
vehicle was observed in the river at the bottom of a cliff. A male driver was re-

covered at scene. The cause of the collision is still under investigation.  
 
On October 15th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was alerted by the landlord of a 

local residence, of the presence of a hazardous and toxic substance left inside by 
tenants. A search warrant was obtained and the residence was searched by po-
lice.  The substance was tested and found to be a controlled drug, Fentanyl, 

which is extremely toxic and hazardous. This incident is still under investigation.  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any criminal 

activity, is asked to contact the RCMP directly, or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. 
 

Cst William McKenna  
Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

Police Report: 
October 2016 
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THE DANGERS OF ILLICIT DRUGS: NOT JUST A CITY PROBLEM 
 

The effects of fentanyl are unpredictable. Users have no idea of the level of purity 

or the potency of what they take. 

 

Fentanyl is a synthetic product that is part of the same family as morphine. Howev-

er, it is fifty to one hundred times more potent. 

 

Fentanyl can be absorbed through the skin or by inhalation and cause damage to 

health. It is prescribed to relieve chronic pain. 

 

In the form of powder, fentanyl is sometimes sold as heroin. In the form of tablets, 

it is sometimes sold as OxyContinMD or any other opiate.  

 

When mixed with antidepressants, fentanyl is potentially mortal. Abuse of prescrip-

tion drugs can lead to addiction and be just as harmful as illicit drugs.  

 

The possession of this substance without a prescription is illegal. The drugs as well 

as the precursors used to produce them are included in Schedules I to VIII of the 

Controlled Drugs and Substances Act. Offences range from simple possession to 

possession for the purpose of trafficking, trafficking, importing, exporting, posses-

sion for the purpose of exporting, and producing. All these offences are punishable 

by criminal sanctions. 

 

Fentanyl is a highly potent and addictive synthetic opioid analgesic that is estimated 

to be up to 100 times more potent than morphine. Fentanyl has legitimate medici-

nal uses as an anesthetic and for severe pain management, and is regulated under 

the Food and Drugs Act as well as under the Controlled Drugs and Substances Act. 

Domestically, illicit fentanyl can be found in powder or liquid form as well as 

pressed into tablets mimicking the appearance of known pharmaceuticals such as 

OxyContin. Rental properties are being used to facilitate manufacture of illicit drugs 

through clandestine labs, causing significant health risks and property damage.  

 

PROTECTING YOUR RENTAL PROPERTY: KNOW WHO YOU RENT TO 
 

Knowing your rights and obligations as a Landlord is very important when protect-

ing your property. Knowing the proper processes for obtaining renter information 

and regularly checking your property will benefit you as a Landlord. Before you rent 

your property, know your rights by viewing the Landlord Tenancy Act and the Office 

of the Information and Privacy Commissioner websites at the following links:   
 

http://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/housing-and-tenancy/residential-tenancies/

guides/act_english.pdf 
 

https://www.oipc.bc.ca/guidance-documents/1456   

http://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/housing-and-tenancy/residential-tenancies/guides/act_english.pdf
http://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/housing-and-tenancy/residential-tenancies/guides/act_english.pdf
https://www.oipc.bc.ca/guidance-documents/1456
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What is a Winter Tire? 

British Columbia accepts “mountain 

snowflake” or “mud and snow” tires 

with at least 3.5 mm tread as winter 

tires. 

Check your tires for these signs:  

The mountain/snowflake symbol 

on the side of the tire These winter 

tires offer the best traction on snow 

and ice, and in cold weather. 

The mud and snow symbol on the 

side of the tire These winter tires of-

fer better traction than summer tires, 

however, they are less effective than 

mountain/snowflake tires on snow and 

ice, and in cold weather. 

3.5 mm tread Tires must have 3.5 

mm of tread remaining to be consid-

ered winter tires. 

Matching Winter Tires You must have 

at least 2 matching winter tires on the 

same axle, but it is recommended to 

use 4 matching tires. 

Studded Tires 

May be used on BC highways from Oc-

tober 1 to April 30, but must have 

mountain/snowflake or M+S symbols to 

be considered winter tires. 

 

 

 

 

When are Winter Tires or Chains                 
Right for Me? 

Winter tires and chains can make your 

vehicle safer. 

You MUST use winter tires (passenger      

vehicles) or carry chains (commercial 

trucks) between October 1 and March 31 

on most BC Highways. 

British Columbia’s climates range from     

freezing cold to pleasantly mild in the 

winter; equipping your vehicle appropri-

ately depends on what you are driving 

and where you are driving. Drivers in 

some parts of the southern coast, where 

regulations are more relaxed due to 

warmer weather, should use discretion 

when equipping their vehicles.                              

More winter driving tips can be found at 

the below link. 

http://www.th.gov.bc.ca/SeasonalDriving/winter.html 
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Hudson’s Hope Santa Skate 
Friday December 9th, 2016 3:30-5:30pm @ the Arena  

Santa Skate 
Bring your skates and 
join Santa on the ice. 
There are a few pairs 
of skates on hand at 
the arena if needed.  

 

Arts & Crafts 
There will be some arts 
and crafts stations to cre-
ate holiday masterpieces. 
All younger children must 
be accompanied by an 
adult. 

This is a District of Hudson’s Hope sponsored 
event. For more information please contact 
Special Events Coordinator Emily Nusse at 
250-783-9901 or sec@hudsonshope.ca. 
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36th Annual  

Congratulations to our High School and Junior Rodeo Competitors. I was able to catch some 
of our local Rodeo last month, and have also been enjoying the celebrations students have been 
sharing regarding rodeos around our region. It sounds like much of the season is now wrapped 
up. It takes dedication and practice to perform! Way to go Ben Jackson, Sarah Haagsman, Jacob 
Kempster, Jade Rowe, Keirsten Deitner, and Carson Gunderson. Keep up the great work!   
  

Our Open House & BBQ was an enjoyable evening. Thank you to all of the folks who came out to 
join us. A special thank you to Tim Viers for volunteering to flip burgers! Also thank you to parents 

for bringing burger fixings and desserts and other food items. 
 

 

Our Tree Planting Event was a lot of fun. We organized our 

whole school into groups, and planted a lot of beautiful trees! A 
big thank you to W6 for donating machinery and topsoil. Also a 
huge thank you to Lannie Rhymer, Aaron Lepine, and Bill Lind-
say for volunteering so many hours (in some pretty yucky 
weather).  
 

The Terry Fox Run & Dunkin’ For Terry Fox was amazing. 
Everyone had a lot of fun, and showed fantastic school spirit. 
Once again, our secondary students did an excellent job sup-
porting their younger peers. Also, we have some amazingly 

accurate ball-throwers in the primary grades! There were a lot of “Dunks”! 
 

GREAT NEWS! Progress Energy is once again sponsoring our Healthy Snack 

Program. We recently received $5000 in funding to ensure our students have healthy 
snacks for the entire school year! Thank you Progress Energy for your generous sup-
port! 
 

Congratulations to our newly formed Junior Girls’ Volleyball Team. They re-
cently competed in their first tournament in Dawson Creek, finishing second overall! A 
huge thank you to Tim Viers for volunteering his time and skills to coach yet another 

team. Good Luck HAWKS! 
Our Senior Girls Volleyball Team have also competed in Prince George and Dawson 
Creek. The girls are playing against tough competition, and performing admirably. 
Have an enjoyable season girls. Thanks for coaching Mr. Heiberg! 
 

HAY, thanks for your help! I’d like to extend our appreciation to the Bruce & Deb-
bie Brough, as well as Jan & Elisabeth Haagsman for your generous donations of hay 

for our Equine Program. Providing this programming is a very unique and valuable 
opportunity for our students, and we greatly appreciate community support. Thank 
you! 
 

Congratulations to our new “Jr. Firefighters”: Zack Milliken & Jade 
Rowe have joined the Beryl Prairie Fire Hall, and Samantha McKeown, 

Tess Herrington, and Conner Silk have joined the downtown hall. The Jr. 
Firefighter program provides excellent opportunities for our students to 
learn numerous hands on skills in a very real environment.   
 

Congratulations to Brandon Clark! He has made the NeBC Trackers 
“AA midget” team. Brandon is of course playing in the goaltending posi-
tion, and is enjoying the challenge. Keep up the great work Brandon! 
 

Congratulations to Tess Herrington who is currently playing defense 
for the LB Energy Predators (Midget-Elite) hockey team. Way to go Tess! 
 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

Photo credit: Paige Marie Photography 
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This is a short recognition note for Bill Lindsay. Bill is constantly volunteering to support our 
school and community programs. We greatly appreciate the numerous hours Bill contributes to help 
ensure that we can provide opportunities for our students to shine. Thank you Bill!  
 

Pay it Forward: Just a reminder that we have an account set up with the Hudson’s Hope North 
Peace Savings & Credit Union to support families in our community. The purpose of this endeavor is 
not to provide “charity”, but to help folks through a tough period. Should you choose to donate, 
please be aware that you will not know whom your donation is going to; simply that it will be to 
support families in our community. Any of us can suddenly face changes in our lives that seem 
overwhelming. Hopefully we can all support one another so there is help when it is “our turn”. If 
you would like to make a donation to the “Pay It Forward” account, the number is: 968412. 
 

Our School Remembrance Day Assembly will be on Thursday, November 10th at 10:45am, in 
the gymnasium. Community members are welcome to join us. 
 

Our School Science Fair is on Wednesday, November 16th. Public Viewing of projects is from 1:45
-2:40. Come on out and see the great work our students have been doing.  
 

Once again Liza Rhymer and school volunteers will be baking cookies for Christmas Hampers this 
year. If you would like to donate supplies, please drop off any of the following: white flour, white 
sugar, eggs, butter, margarine, and/or chocolate chips. Apparently we have a LOT of raisins, so 

please do not donate any of them this year. Thank you for your support. 
 

We have a large selection of School Clothing available for purchase including hoodies, jogging 
pants, hats, baseball shirts, long and short sleeved t-shirts. We have stock on hand; please inquire 
at the school for a list of sizes and prices. 
 

Students of the Week 
 

September 12 – 16: Mercede Maas, Penelope Mercereau, Julia Haagsman, Alina Baher, Luna 
Weder, Laynee Goettemoeller, Jackie Lapierre, Gideon Deardorff, Lucia Pelly, Jaylen Moraice Bu-
dalich, Shawn Shepherd, Leland Douglas, Zury Reschke 

September 19 – 22: Andrew Quibell, Madelyn Aldridge, Penelope Mercereau, Ayden Quibell, Madi-

son Beebe, Hadley Gillis, David Schwartz, Jake Martin, Annika Quibell 
September 26 – 30: Ayden Quibell, Austen Lepine, Brynn Beswick, Oro Weder, Quentin Kenny, 
Sophie Kehl, John  Herrington, Jared Grant, Jacob Kyllo, Alex MacDonald, Manraj Singh, Cadyn Mo-
raice Budalich, Charlie Kehl, Austin Taylor,  
Henry Kehl 
October 3 – 6: Ashen Frocklage, Andrew Quibell, Sarah Clarke, William Kehl, Kadence Pelly, Lucy 
Meleschuk, Billie Naisby, Sheigh Siemens, Nathaniel Viers, Sean Hodgkinson, Charlie Kehl, Brenna 
Rice 

October 11 – 14: Damien Aldridge, Austen Lepine, Zoe Baxter, Cache Greffard, Kayla Stuber, Da-
vid Schwartz, Tarron Stacey, Keirsten Deitner, Mohit Singh, Madelyn Aldridge, Eden Forrester, 
Gemma Swanson 

October 17 – 21: Emily Schwartz, Riley Haagsman, Quentin Kenny, Keegan Lepine, Candela 
Matus, Leneya Vig, Tami Deardorf, Lucas Beam, Jacob Kempster, Julia Haagsman, Halle Beebe 



    The Bulletin                                                 28                                             November 2016 

 

 

The Beryl Prairie Gymkhana would like to give a 

great big “thank you” to the generous                 

donors who contributed towards our series 2016. 
 

Debbie and Dennis Beattie, Progress Gas Plant, Progress Water Plant, P&L Ventures 
Ltd, On The Rim, Harasymyk Family, Butler Ridge Energy Services, BC Hydro Lifestyles, 
BC Hydro Community Investments, BC Hydro Social Club, Legacy Village Market, 
Marg’s Mini Mart, Bob Baker, Hans and Monika Eberle, Lions Club, D-Pack System Ser-
vices Inc., Beryl Prairie Fire Department, HH Fire Department, Jim and Peggy Vince, 
Richardson Family, Sue Worrall, Milliken Family, Country Flavours Catering, Rein-In-
Tack, Trelenberg Family and everyone that pitched a helping hand when needed. 

The support that we received this year was incredible. Thank you!! 
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Nicole Gillis, Realtor 
(250) 783-1076   nicole@remaxaction.ca 

21060 Tompkins Road, Beryl Prairie Subdivision 
MLS #R2072020 

MUST SELL, VERY MOTIVATED SELLER 
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Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles    Colleen Brown 
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

LAND MATTERS 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

MIXED CURLING SIGNUP 
 

Bullhead Mountain Curling Club is looking 

for teams to sign up for a shortened curl-

ing season. Due to unforeseen ice plant 

problems our season is tentatively 

planned to start January 6, 2017.  

Due to the shortened season, team fees 

will be reduced to $360 per team plus $20 

each for membership fee. First time curler 

or don’t have a team? Call us and we will 

do our best to get you on a team, there is 

almost always someone searching for an-

other curler.  

Please contact Barb or Shane at  

250-783-9175. 
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HUDSON’S HOPE SCHOOL CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR 
  

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 26TH, 2016 
AT THE HUDSON’S HOPE SCHOOL 

11:00 AM TO 3:00 PM 
 

SET UP AT 9:00AM FOR VENDORS               TABLES $15 EACH      
  

       BOOK YOUR TABLE NOW—CALL KIM STACEY@ THE SCHOOL 250-783-9994  
             

GAMES, CONCESSION, RAFFLES & MUCH MORE 
   

HOPE TO SEE YOU ALL THERE 
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CELL:  

250-783-0979 

SHOP:  

250-783-5600  

Hours:  

8-5 Mon-Fri 

 

WE OFFER ALL TIRE SERVICES: 
Seasonal change overs 

Balancing 

Repair 

Rotates 

TIRE & RIM RETAIL!!! 

Check us out on FACEBOOK @burninrubbertireshop 
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IF ANYONE IS INTERESTED IN BEING IN THE CHRISTMAS PARADE 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The Saddle Club is having our AGM 

NOVEMBER 29TH AT THE PEARKES CENTRE 

6pm Supper 

7pm Meeting 

The Executive has been working hard on updating by-laws in accordance  

To new BC Non-Profit guidelines 

This meeting will be conducted according to these new guidelines 

Look for your AGM package in the mail 

Please email dhsaddleclub@gmail.com or pm the club on Facebook 
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Employment Opportunity 

Service Specialist  

Location – Hudson Hope 
 

North Peace Savings and Credit Union (NPSCU) is recruiting dynamic individuals who 

thrive in a culture of service excellence. NPSCU is a full-service financial organization 

offering retail and business banking, investment and insurance products and has 

proudly served the north for over 65 years. With 12,000 members amongst its four 

branches, NPSCU remains committed to the social and economic well-being within the 

communities it serves. NPSCU is the recipient of the National Credit Union Innovation 

Award, Canada and runner up for the Innovation Award through the Credit Union Ex-

ecutive Society. 
 

To continue supporting our member needs across the organization we will be recruit-

ing for a Service Specialist. The successful candidate will work out of our Hudson’s 

Hope branch delivering services to all our members through Face 2 Face Video Bank-

ing, online, smart offices and mobile technologies. This is a part time role, based on 

10 – 18 hours per week. 
 

The Service Specialist plays a critical role in our success through building lasting rela-

tionships with members and providing a superior service experience. The Service 

Specialist will recognize member needs and promote products and services to mem-

bers and potential members, while maintaining a high degree of accuracy and com-

plete confidentiality. This person will demonstrate dedication to providing quality 

member service while maintaining a positive attitude towards NPSCU initiatives and 

change management.    
 

Are you a goal orientated individual looking for employment with the opportunity for 

career advancement? Do you have effective relationship building and cash skills with 

an honest desire to ensure positive outcomes that benefit NPSCU, peers and our 

membership? If so, we want to hear from you! 
 

The successful candidate will possess a secondary school diploma or GED. Previous 

financial services experience an asset but not mandatory. Keyboarding skills and fa-

miliarity with personal computers required. Please provide a cover letter and résumé 

in confidence to: 
 

Olivia Young, Human Resources Specialist 

North Peace Savings and Credit Union 

10344-100th St 

Fort St. John, BC, V1J 3Z1 

Fax: 250-787-9191 or E-mail: careers@npscu.ca 

For a complete role description, visit: www.npscu.ca 
 

North Peace Savings thanks all applicants for their interest; however, only those se-

lected for an interview will be contacted. 
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LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
 YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 

Shop Right 
Please Call 604-629-5748 (Satellite Phone), Hudson’s Hope.  

Or you can email saventure@xplornet.ca. 
  

We are a Cargo/Delivery Service (Land and Air Carriers), that has been serving the Peace  
Region for the past 11 years and for the past 6 years from Hudson’s Hope. 

 

Home Grocery and Other Goods Delivery to Hudson’s Hope and surrounding area. 
Makes life easy. You write your list, we will be picking up at various locations in Fort St John  

and delivering your order back to you, for the low price of $38!  $35 for seniors.  
 No road rage, no winter driving, no superstore crush! 

 

We are Northern Health Inspected with a regulation refrigerated trailer. 
We are currently working with the Real Canadian Wholesale Club, we can deliver their weekly 
flyers or you can go online to www.wholesaleclub.ca and choose between approx. 4000 items. 

Orders must be in by Tuesday for pickup on Friday. Monday is the deadline for dry goods lists.  
We are in negotiations with other stores and will be advertising those soon as well. 

And don’t forget, the holiday season is upon us! Baking supplies! Party Supplies! Halloween 
Treats! Without ever leaving town, tis the perfect season for this much needed service! 

 

Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-320-9835 

(c) 250-783-3019 

mailto:saventure@xplornet.ca
http://www.wholesaleclub.ca
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Williston Lake Resort 

Book your Christmas Party in December with your  
Friends, Family or Company 

A huge Christmas tree and a fully decorated Lodge all December 
For reservation please call 1-250-412-2700 

www.williston-lake.com / lodge@williston-lake.com 
Hudson’s Hope 

 

Greetings from the Williston Lake Resort Team 
Barb & Harry 
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     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  

     
     “Your Local   
    Greenhouse”  

 

   Trees   ~   Flower Baskets       
  

  Garden Accessories   ~   Shrubs  
 

  And so much more! 
 

 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
 

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

Pilot and Hotshot  
Tee-Jay Klassen  

250-329-6122 
katanapvhotshot@gmail.com 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 By Text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Quality Management Services 
 

Quality programs, Registrations, site  
specific plans, quality inspectors 

Call for free assessment ... 
 

Lisa Wiebe 

250-263-7765 
katanapeaceventures@gmail.com  

mailto:katanapeaceventures@gmail.com
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Monday, November 7th, 2016 

Monday, December 5th, 2016 
 

Contact the District Office 250-783-9901 

no later than 3pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 

  

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual     

appointments, however the bus                     

generally starts the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 
 

 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the 2nd  Sunday 

and Last Sunday of the Month 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

November 8th and 22nd, 2016 

December 6th and 20th, 2016 
 

Please Register! Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.   
 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

*Swim pass available for as low as $5 per                                                                                    
session. 

*Walking track and gym available 
*Seniors Discount at the restaurant on  
  Tuesdays 
*Other stops may be possible quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register contact Special Events Coordina-
tor, Emily Nusse at 250-783-9901 or email 
sec@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday/Tuesday……………………………....12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday………………………………………..12:00 pm - 7:00 pm 
Thursday…………………………………………….10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Friday………………………………………………...12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Saturday………………………………………..…..12:00 pm -  5:00 pm 
Sunday/Statutory Holidays & long weekends…….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….……..9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
E-mail:……………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………..……………250-783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday..…………..11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays: Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @.........250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday……………..8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events (Emily Nusse)………………..….250-783-9901 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal)……………………….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf……………………………..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax: ………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation……………………………...Monday – Friday 
Open………………………………………………..9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed for Lunch from 12:15 - 1:15 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............. ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………….…...310-1000 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


